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ISISAH
Hakeem is she dead?

HAKEEM
I don’t know man I dont know. What was I suppse to do? (He
cries out) What was I suppose to do, if my own momma wont
love me how will anybody else love me.

ISAIAH
Hakeem what did you do with the gun?

(Hakeem takes the gun out.)
Keem give me the gun. We can fix all this.

HAKEEM
How we gone fix this ? How the hell we gone fix it!

(Hakeem takes the gun and puts it to his
head. )

My life over Isisah. My life was over when my step daddy
walked in my room and took off my pants. Ain’t nothing here
left for me. I can’t spend the rest of my life carrying this
pain, I just dont have the strength.

ISAIAH
Keem you can’t leave me by myself. Listen God don’t ever
bring us to something we can’t overcome. What happend to
strong Hakeem ? What happen to my best friend that used to
fight all the bullies that tried to take my lunch money. I
know theres a darkness over you but you gotta wake up. The
Hakeem I know would never let something stop him.

HAKEEM
I ain’t got nothing left

ISAIAH
What about me? Am I not enough. Let me be your reason why.
Let me be your light. I promise no matter what Ill be here
Ill never let you go I never leave you. I’ll love you
forever no matter what.

(Hakeem drops the gun and he grabs
hold of Isaiah they hold each
other. Down stairs Tracey walks
into the living room. )

TRACEY
So you just ok

ISSAC
What do you mean

TRACEY
I heard that boy tell you he was gay and you just ok with
it.
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ISSAC
What else am I suppose to be Tracey he is my son.

TRACEY
That’s not something you are okay with you didnt even try to
change his mind. You didn’t even for one second think about
what he was walking into .

ISSAC
I know my son Tracey and I know he can carry the world on
his back if he tired. And I’m going be right by his side no
matter where he goes.

TRACEY
It ain’t right Issac it aint right you know it aint right.

ISSAC
And who says its wrong? It may not be what we are used to or
how we choose to live our life but just because he’s
differnt doesn’t make him bad.

TRACEY
This world is going to eat him up and spit him out.

ISSAC
Let me tell you something I have done my job to raise him to
be a strong black man and no matter what comes in front of
him he will get through it!

TRACEY
You so dilisual don’t you see the devil is trying to take my
child.

ISSAC
The devil can’t take what the Lord already has favor
over!!!!

TRACEY
ROMANS 1:26-27 Because of this, God gave them over to
shameful lusts. Even their women exchanged natural relations
for unnatural ones. In the same way the men also abandoned
natural relations with women and were inflamed with lust for
one another. Men committed indecent acts with other men, and
received in themselves the due penalty for their perversion.

ISAIAH
the same-sex behavior in that passage is motivated by lust.
His description is similar to the common ancient idea that
people "exchange" opposite-sex for same-sex relations
because they are driven by out-of-control desire, not
because they have a different sexual orientation. And while
Paul labels same-sex behavior "unnatural," he uses the same
word to criticize long hair in men in 1 Corinthians 11:14,
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ISAIAH (cont’d)
which most Christians read as a synonym for
"unconventional."

TRACEY
LEVITICUS 18:22 Do not lie with a man as one lies with a
woman; that is detestable

ISSAC
The book teaches us that Christians should live under the
new covenant rather than the old one. this verse has never
applied to Christians. For a man to lie with a man "as with
a woman" violated the gender norms of the ancient world,
which is likely why Leviticus prohibited it. But the New
Testament casts a vision of God’s kingdom in which the
hierarchy between men and women is overcome in Christ. So
not only is Leviticus’s prohibition inapplicable to
Christians on its own, the rationale behind it doesn’t
extend to Christians, either.

TRACEY
1 CORINTHIANS 6:9-10 Do you not know that the wicked will
not inherit the kingdom of God? Do not be deceived: Neither
the sexually immoral nor idolaters nor adulterers nor male
prostitutes nor homosexual offenders nor thieves nor the
greedy nor drunkards nor slanderers nor swindlers will
inherit the kingdom of God.

(Isiah and Hakeem walk in the room)

ISSAC
Paul uses two Greek words--malakoi and arsenokoitai--that
likely refer to some forms of male same-sex behavior, but
not the modern concept of homosexuality. The predominant
forms of same-sex behavior in the ancient world were sex
between masters and slaves, sex between adult men and
adolescent boys, and prostitution. In all those cases, men
used sex to express power, dominance and lustfulness, not
self-giving love and mutuality. Committed same-sex unions
between social equals represent very different values than
the types of same-sex behavior. Paul would have had in view
in 1 Corinthians 6.. ( He claps his hands in excitement)
Keep them coming! What esle you got . Woman your son is gay
and you better learn how to love him! Luke 6:37 Do not
judge, and you wil not be judged. Do not condemn, and you
will not be condemned. Forgive, and you will be
forgiven. That’s your duty and that’s your responsility.
You couldnt love me and thats why I left you ass, but you
damn shoul better love him!

ISAIAH
Dad!
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